
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sacred Heart School  
40 Ovens Rd, THORNLIE  6108 
Phone:    9251 3000 
Fax:        9251 3090  
Email:     admin@shthorn.wa.edu.au 
Website:  www.shthorn.wa.edu.au  

FROM óTHE HEARTô 
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28 June 2017 

Sacred Heart Day  

Congratulations to the Sacred Heart school community.  In celebrating our feast day and 
focussing on the needs of others, we raised $4,419.50.  We began the day with a Liturgy of 
the Eucharist led by the children of the school and attended by family, friends and many pa-
rishioners.  Thank you to Mr Maher for preparing the celebration and the children.  Also, 
thank you to Mrs Vinci and the choir for their beautiful singing and harmonising.  After mass, 
while parents enjoyed the delicious baked goods prepared by the P&F, children went back to 
their classrooms to discuss how the fundraising from the day would benefit the community.  
They discussed that Caritas, LifeLink and the Loreto Sisters would use the funds to help 
needy people in the community and develop programs to improve the lifestyles of those who 
need support.  

There was a general feeling of fun and frivolity throughout the 
school as all involved joined in games, competitions, raffles, crazy 
hair decorating, craft and enjoying food and drinks.  The fair at-
mosphere concluded with a money line where the houses Welch, 
Maguire, Wright and Maguire competed in lining up their spare 
coins to make the longest chain of money.  A special Red Rooster 
lunch was organised by our schoolôs P&F and children enjoyed the 
opportunity to spend time with their parents at this time.  

The afternoon continued with the an-
nual soccer tournament where teach-
ers, students and parish members 
competed against each other for the 
prestigious trophy and special pizza 
lunch.  Congratulations to the Year 4 team who won!  Our after-
noon concluded with house activities where the children partici-
pated in fun activities such as tug of war and dancing.   

In order for an event such as Sacred Heart Day to take place, there is lot of organisation 
done beforehand.  Thank you to Mrs Donna Bathols and the Sacred Heart Day committee of 
teachers, education assistants and office staff who began the organisation of the day 
months ago and have assisted teachers and their classes to prepare their stalls, ensuring the 
smooth running of the day.  Thank you to every staff member and our P & F, who, at such a 
BUSY time of the school year, put their hectic schedules aside to guarantee our children and 
community had a fantastic day!  

Sacramental Workshops and Parent Nights  

Research has shown that children whose parents are engaged and involved in their chil-
drenôs school, have a better experience of school academically, socially and emotionally, so it 
was wonderful to see a large group of parents actively participating in the Sacramental 
Workshops held last week for both First Reconciliation and Confirmation.  Mr Maher (our 
Faith coordinator), classroom teachers and catechists worked together to present             
information regarding the theology of the sacraments and how this ties into life in the 21 st 
Century.   

The First Communion Family Day will be held on Saturday 5 August for ALL those children 
receiving this sacrament and their parents.   



Staff Changes for Semester Two  

At the beginning of Term 3 we welcome back Miss Lauren Shaw who has been on leave for the first se-
mester of this year.  As a school community we take the opportunity to thank Mr Callan Leach who has 
replaced Miss Shaw in her position as PE teacher.  The PE position not only includes teaching the PE clas-
ses in the school, it always involves the preparation and planning of sports carnivals, before and after 
school training and Active after school sports, so thank you for all these óextrasô Mr Leach.  Miss Shaw will 
also return to the position of our Wednesday Kindy teacher and we thank Mrs Vinci for taking on this extra 
day in Miss Shawôs absence. 

Our 1W teacher, Mrs Debbie Cannell, will be taking long service leave for Semester Two and we wish her 
all the best for this time.  We look forward to seeing Mrs Cannell refreshed and renewed in 2018.  Miss 
Lauren DôSouza will be the Year 1W teacher for the remainder of the year.  Please make Miss DôSouza feel 
welcome.  

Practice Lockdown  
Today the whole school, including the ELC, were involved in an Emergency Lockdown drill.  The purpose 
of the drill was to identify potential issues that may arise in an emergency situation.   The staff and chil-
dren did a fantastic job in moving to the designated safe areas with minimum fuss.   Well done everyone 
on a positive drill.  
 

 

 
 

Vanessa Alaniz 
Assistant Principal  

We are pleased to have the RAINBOWS  Programme once 
again at Sacred Heart this year.  RAINBOWS  offers children 
from families who have experienced a major loss , either 
through the separation/divorce of parents, through the death 
or illness of a family member, or who have experienced any 
other major family transition , the opportunity to meet in a 

weekly support group of 3 - 5 students over a period of 12 weeks. 

It has been found that when something significant happens in a family, the entire family is affected.  If a 
parent dies or divorce occurs, not only do the parents grieve but the children do too.  Due to their age and 
short life experience, children find it difficult to verbalise their feelings.  

If you feel that your child(ren) may benefit from the programme, and havenôt already participated this 
year, please collect a consent form from Mrs Hall in the school office.  Consent forms need to be signed by 
a parent before the child is eligible to participate in the programme.  Please return signed consent forms 
to the school office by Friday 21 July 2017.  

The sessions will be held at school during school time, with a trained adult working with each group. Our 
trained staff this year are Reita Wingard, Amanda Banks and myself as the co-ordinator at our school.  If 
you have any queries or concerns, please ring the school office on 9251 3000. 

Vanessa Alaniz 
Assistant Principal and Rainbows Coordinator 

Term Dates  
A reminder that school closes for children on Thursday 29 June and reopens on Tuesday 21 July.     

Staff will be involved in Professional Development on both 30 June and 20 July. 

5km CHARITY WALK ð CARITAS  
We are pleased to advise the final total of the CHARITY WALK which was done during Lent to raise 
awareness of the needs of others.  In total we raised  $6,374.50 which is a fantastic effort.  
$3,000.00 of this was sent to Sr Margie and the Loreto mission in East Timor on Monday and the bal-
ance of $3,374.50 was sent to CARITAS yesterday.   We are so proud of our students, and thankful for 
the generosity of the parents and friends who support them.   Thanks also to the motivator, Mr Milne.  



 

SOUTH THORNLIE DENTAL CLINIC  

South Thornlie Dental Therapy Centre July school holiday arrangements:     

Clinic will be open Monday 3  and Tuesday 4 July.  

All other days (for emergencies only) please phone 9459 4270 and follow the directions on the answering 
machine. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Just a reminder that all of this termôs fees must be finalised by Friday unless previous arrangements have 
been made with the Finance officer or the Principal.    

EARINGS  

A pair of earings were found on the Netball Courts and handed into the office.  If you have lost any and can 
describe them you may have them back.    

CAN YOU HELP PLEASE???    URGENT 

There is a family in the school who needs help with getting children home in the AFTERNOONS ONLY 

And dropped off to 20 ASHDOWN PARADE, CANNING VALE.    The children are in Yr 6 and Yr 3 respec-

tively.     PARENTS ARE WILLING TO PAY .   Please ring PRAMEELA if you can help on  0448 494 849 

 

KAPTURE PHOTOGRAPHY  

Dear Parents 

Following our recent school photography by Kapture, you can now view and order the 
HOUSE CAPTAIN AND STUDENT COUNCILLOR PHOTOS that were taken on the day. 
When visiting www.kapture.com.au/event.asp you will need to enter our school code under 
the Sports & Event tab to access the gallery;     Code: M4CEL3  

Any of these photos will be sent directly to your home.    

Student and class photos were sent home yesterday to anyone who had ordered 
them.    Please get in touch with the photographer directly if there are any prob-
lems.  

JUNIOR SCHOOL  

The Junior School looking for some INTERESTING HATS, SCARVES, and 

SHOES to be donated for a new IMAGINATION CENTRE that will being 

operating in Semester Two.   Please check your wardrobes and wardrobes 

of Nanna and Pops and send in to school.     

We greatly appreciate your help.    

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsS82hJ5wQsIFK3DHCzASrhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJxzk1nmjhPEGUzrnTAS1l0sYg5mbK41kQsT8e2HFEVsvKUDZTQZdCPpIS02aWJdKfYLSJUrdFIndCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjGvP_mjODUAhUBL5QKHQzVDOYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.villagehatshop.com%2Fhats%2Fsteampunk&psig=AFQjCNEdp7Itw5OhuFPfy9F7C1klSlv93A&ust=1498724178758438
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj0npmLjeDUAhXLxLwKHfVQAXUQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F365636063467395825%2F&psig=AFQjCNGC6z84sV-hrMoZzJS8ie2WSi0SRQ&ust=1498724249226445
https://www.jesterfancydress.com.au/upload/Gangster-hat.jpg
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj5xMvRjeDUAhWMyLwKHUSjCyYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2Ffunny-hats%2F&psig=AFQjCNH1lrreDW-o4FV8QlHfj4ArS85SpA&ust=1498724396263437


 

NAIDOC WEEK STARTS NEXT WEEK  

NAIDOC stands for NATIONAL ABORIGINES AND IS-

LANDERS DAY OBSERVANCE COMMITTEE.  It is a time 

to celebrate Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander his-

tory, culture and achievements and is an opportunity 

to recognise the contributions that Indigenous Austral-

ians make to our country and our society.   

This Sunday, a special Mass for Aboriginal and Torres 

Straight Island Day will be celebrated.   God speaks to 

everyone in various ways through many cultures and it 

is an opportunity for us to honour the spiritual beliefs 

and faith of our indigenous community.  



 
 

 
 
Sacred Heart Day  
Wow, what a busy day for the P&F and indeed the whole school last Friday, which kicked off with approxi-
mately 100 people gathering for the morning tea, followed by the stalls and the Red Rooster lunches.  

We are pleased to announce that we made a profit for the schoolôs chosen charities of $1,214.  

Thank you so very much to our wonder-
ful volunteers who contributed morning 
tea items, helped us with the stalls and 
to deliver the lunches. The day would 
not have run as smoothly or as success-
fully without YOU, so thank you!  

We have 50 bags of Fairy Floss remain-
ing. If you would like to purchase any or 
all of these bags at cost price, please 
email the P&F on: 
panf@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

Bogan Bingo  
We are pleased to announce that we 
made a profit of $4,008  from this 
hugely successful event. Not only was 
the night a financial success for our 
school but the positive feedback re-
ceived from everyone who attended, 
showed that we have great community 
spirit within our school as well.  

Forest Lakes Shopping Dockets  
Thanks to our very supportive families, we came 1st place in 4th Term 2016 and 2nd place in 1st Term 2017, as 
such we received Forest Lakes Forum shopping vouchers to the value of $1,000 and $500 respectively. 

Entertainment Books  
It's not too late to order your copy of the EntertainmentÊ Memberships and if you havenôt already purchased 
your Membership this year, this is your chance to support our School and be rewarded with over $20,000 of 
valuable offers at the same time!   
 
With the school holidays fast approaching, get in quick, so you can make the most  of the discounts available 
from places such as Hoyts, Fremantle Prison, Mini Golf at the Wanneroo Botanic Gardens and Lollipop's Play-
land.  
 
Heading away for the holidays?  Don't forget the Entertainment book contains discount vouchers for many 
places south of Perth in Bunbury, Busselton, Yallingup and Margaret River to name a few. There are also 
vouchers to popular places in Bali.   

To buy your copy today, go to  www.entbook.com.au/83356f  

The more EntertainmentÊ Memberships we sell, the more funds we raise to purchase the Interactive HD LED 
Touch Screens for the remaining classrooms. 
 
There are only a handful of books still outstanding, therefore, if you are yet to hand your book back in or pay 
for it, please do so by the end of term, so we can finalise this fundraiser.  
 
Thank you for your on -going support. 
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